
From: Chris Priest-Brown  
Sent: Wednesday, February 26, 2020 6:34 PM 
To: Rudy, Jo-Anne <Jo-Anne.Rudy@burlington.ca> 
Cc: Nisan, Rory <Rory.Nisan@burlington.ca>;Mailbox, Office of the Mayor <mayor@burlington.ca> 
Subject: Re: Visit to St Gabriel School 

Thanks. We have been working with Victoria Al Samadi, and Rory Nisan has been copied on several 
exchanges. 

I did submit an online delegate request for my daughter Jessica Priest-Brown. 

This began with a visit to Jessica’s school St Gabriel’s School (where Jessica is a Gr. 5 student) from 
Mayor Marianne Meed Ward in November 2019. Jessica asked a question regarding litter and placement 
of trash and recycling bins in drive through locations in Burlington. The Mayor indicated she was not 
sure the city could do much regarding how private business operate. My daughter was concerned about 
litter making its way into city waterways, and Lake Ontario, and wanted to do something.  Not satisfied 
with the answer, Jessica asked me to see if there was anything we could do together to help make a 
change.  We spent time looking up petitions, by-laws, and other means to make a difference.   

Jessica has spent her weekends looking up information about possibly starting a petition, and searching 
for similar by-laws, and found one in Hamilton, where we also regularly pass through to visit her 
Grandparents, and she noticed they do not share the same issues as Burlington. 

Jessica would like to propose that council amend by-law 42-2008 Part 37 to require waste / recycling 
containers to be placed in areas accessible by a person in a vehicle for locations that include a drive 
through window. 

We hope she can appear as a delegate, she has prepared a brief speech, and worked hard on a 
presentation, putting together pictures describing the issue as well and a possible solution for council to 
consider to help keep our city clean. 

Please let me know if you would like any further information, or if another form requires submission. 

Best Regards, 

Chris Priest-Brown & Daughter Jessica 
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